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CERTIFIED MAIL – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
 March 25, 2016 
Operations Division 
Regulatory Branch 
2007-231 
 
 
Jack Keeley 
High Tech Corridor Development, LLC.  
600 White Oaks Boulevard  
Bridgeport, WV 26330 
 
 
Dear Mr. Keeley: 
 
 This is in reference to Phase II of the White Oaks Business Park Development located in 
Bridgeport, West Virginia.  The Corps has recently become aware that the work has been 
completed and is not in compliance with Department of the Army Permit # 2007-231, proffered 
February 24, 2016. 
  

Please be advised that the unauthorized activity described above is a violation of Sections 
301 and 404 of the Clean Water Act, 33 USC 1311, 1344. No further work can be performed at 
this location after receipt of this Order.  Failure to comply with this Order may result in a referral 
to the US Environmental Protection Agency or US Attorney for enforcement or prosecution, 
which may include assessment of civil or criminal penalties in amounts up to $50,000 per day.  
 

The Corps of Engineers prefers to avoid legal action, and wishes to resolve this matter 
informally with you.  Please contact this office within 15 days of receipt of this Order to 
determine a course of action.  
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 If you have any questions, please contact Jared Pritts at (412) 395-7251 or at 
jared.n.pritts@usace.army.mil.  
  
        
       Sincerely, 
 
       /signed/ 
 
       Karen A. Kochenbach 
       Section Chief, Regulatory Branch 
 
Copy Furnished: 
 
USF&WS and USEPA 
WVDEP and WVDNR 
Thrasher Engineering              


